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   ñNice to meet you!ò   

by Rinban Katsuya Kusunoki 

 I left Rev. Kakiharaôs house in Tacoma in the morning on Tuesday, April 

11, and drove to Seattle. It was fine day. I could clearly see the white Mt. 

Rainer. It was as if Mt. Rainer would welcome me to Seattle. I have been in 

Seattle five times before. However, I had never had a chance to speak at a 

Sunday Service at the Seattle Betsuin. So, I think that I have not seen most 

of you before. 

 My name is Katsuya Kusunoki. People usually call me Katsu. My wife is 

Ayano. We are both from Nagasaki, Japan. We both were born in 1977. We 

have known each other since we were 10 years old. Our first son was born 

on September 19, 2016. His name is Yuiya. We call him ñYui-chanò. The 

Kanji character ñ ò(Yui) means ñtiesò or ñbondsò.  I hope that he makes a lot 

of bonds of friendship and builds bridges between people. My wife and Yuiya 

are still in Japan. They are going to come to Seattle on May 23. I appreciate 

you very much because you took me in as a minister. It is my pleasure to be 

assigned this temple. We look forward to getting to know you.  

 My hometown, Nagasaki and Lodi, CA where I used to be were both 

warm places. I had seldom seen snow. On the other hand, I saw snow on 

the way to Seattle from California. From around here I can see a mountain 

covered by snow. 

Let me introduce you to a story about snow. ñOne day, an elementary 

school teacher asked a question to his students. óAfter the snow melts, what 

will happen?ô This school was located in a heavy snowfall area, so the stu-

dents were used to snow. Most of the students answered his question that 

snow becomes water! The teacher looked around the classroom. One stu-

dent was looking outside. The teacher asked the question to him. And he 

answered, óAfter the snow melts, spring comes.ôò 
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The Seattle Betsuin Gratefully Acknowledges the 
Following Donations March - April 2017 

Funeral / Memorial / Nokotsudo: Given by: 

 Helen Adachi ï Memorial Service $ 500.00 Estate of Helen Adachi  

 Joseph Terada ï Memorial Service $ 300.00 Hideko Terada 

In Memory of: Given by: 

 Tom Hasegawa  Michiko Hirata; Carolyn Kunihiro; Mutual Fish Company, Inc.; Mabel Nishizaki; Susan 
Taketa; Miyoko Tazuma; David & Dana Uchida 

 Hal Ise  Janet Baba; Kinue Kuwahara; Tetsuo & Linda Miyata; Mabel Nishizaki; Nobuko Otsuji; 
Gary& Deborah Shibata; Frances Shintaku; Alice Tanaka 

 Yoshiye Iwamura Masao & Frances Tamekuni 

 Rose Masuda Mabel Nishizaki; Ronald & Suzuko Terada 

 Eiichi Mizumoto Takiko Miyauchi 

 Shizuko Nose Kumamoto Kenjin-Kai; Mutual Fish Company, Inc.; Merrily Taniguchi; Harry Yoshi-
mura; Elaine/Pauline Yoshida 

 Tom Tanaka Jane Hamatani 

 Joseph Terada George & Hisako Kirita 

General Donations:   For: 

 Terada Family:  Alvin & Mitsuko Terada  Donation for Dining Room Remodel 

 Calvin & Yvette Terada 

 Mayumi Terada & Troy Parke 

 Marvin & Kiyo Terada 

 Haru & Mark Terada 

 Suh Vogel  General Donation ï Guest from Taiwan 

 Brian Kaku General Donation ï Boeing Employees Community Fund 

 Kelly Kuwahara General Donation ï Boeing Employees Community Fund 

 Robert Hamatani  General Donation ï Boeing Employees Community Fund 

 Donna Zumoto General Donation ï Boeing Employees Community Fund 

              - PS          ### 

June 2017 Book Study Group Announcement 
We are canceling our May meeting since it falls on the same weekend that Rev. Haneda will 
be speaking at the Seattle Betsuin.  His English talk will take place on Friday, May 5, at 
7pm. 
 The next meeting of the Buddhist Study Group will take place on Saturday, June 10. 
We will discuss the Myokonin O-Karu and her poems of Shinjin ï by Hoyu Ishida.  This 
book is out of print, so I will distribute an electronic copy. 
 The book selection for our July 1 meeting will be Kaikyo by Jane Imamura.   
 The meetings will take place in the Memorial Hall from 9:30-11:30am.  There will be a 
brown bag lunch afterwards.  There is no cost to attend. 
                      submitted by Leonora Clarke 
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Salmon Dinner Fundraiser, Extra: Still working on the financial results 

for the 2017 version of the Salmon Dinner fundraiser, but the expecta-
tion is that it would have at least netted what was in the Betsuinôs fiscal 
year budget amount of $22K, net.  From a rough and unofficial count, it 
appears we did exceed the number of tickets sold from the prior year by 
less than 100 tickets.  Hoping that the next year we will be able to ex-
ceed this yearôs total of just about 1,800 meals. 

Thank You to the Betsuinôs SBBWA organization for making the manju 
and ohagi for sale at the event.  These are looked forward to by at-
tendees and continue as a hold-over from the days when the Spring 
fundraiser was the Bazaar.  Thanks are also in order to those that con-

tributed baked items to the bake sale:  Betty Nakashima, Cyndi Watanabe, Debbie Shibata, Ellen Mori, 
Fran Shintaku, Joann Kosai-Eng, Kiyo Takashima, Margaret Teramoto, Suzanne Fujinari, Tyler Moriguchi, 
Yvette Terada (only names written down by those providing donations of baked goods). 

Sustaining Membership Drive and All-Sangha  

Dinner Friday, May 26, 2017 The Membership Committee will be organizing a 

Sustaining Member membership drive during the month of May. Sustaining (formerly ñIjikaiò) Members help 

support the operations and maintenance of the temple through the payment of yearly dues. The minimum 

suggested donation for members is $300 per year, $250 for members over 70 years of age. Committee 

members will be available in the foyer  before and after Sunday services during the month of May to accept 

membership forms.  

The committee will also be organizing an All-Sangha dinner on Friday, May 26, 2017. Sangha members are 

invited to share their skills or knowledge with others by leading discussions or classes. Examples include: 

cooking demonstrations, sake tasting, tea ceremony, nenju construction and 

repair etc. Contact Tyler Moriguchi at communications@seattlebetsuin.com if 

you have something you would like to share. Thank You! 

Yakima Buddhist Church 
held its 56th Annual Sukiyaki 
Dinner on March 5, 2017. Every 

year on the first Sunday of March, this sangha of 17 members, 
(plus 9 from the Columbia Basin Sangha making 26), attracts 
a whole community of volunteers (200) and diners (1800) 
from, as near as Yakima Valley College, local high schools, 
and Boy Scout troop # 268 and their parents,  to  as far as, 
Japan and China. Local businesses are also a vital part in pro-
moting this fundraiser whose proceeds go toward the mainte-
nance of the hondo, adjoining parsonage, and gymnasium/
meeting hall which are used for YBA, BWA and BCA meet-
ings. This effort is ña true display of the interdependence and 
interconnectednessò as Lon Inaba and sister Diane Inaba at-
test in their thank you letter to the volunteer community.    
        submitted by Irene Goto 

Four cooks pictured are from the left:  Makoto Enoki-

zono (in white chef's uniform), Rosa Velazquez, Jen-

nifer Lee, and Phyllis Chang.  All cooking Sukiyaki at 

our 2017 Sukiyaki Dinner in Wapato.  

            Photo courtesy of Diane Inaba 
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ON BEHALF OF THE MEMBERSHIP COMMITTEEé 
We would like to ñthankò the following regular members, for contributing their minimum annual Sustaining 
Membership dues (the basic dues toward the Temple maintenance/operations).  These are the most recent 
paid members for the fiscal year of 2017. 

Yoko Hamanaka; Peggy Hanada; Michiko Hirata; Jean Ishii; Kenneth Kubota; Leanne Nishi-
Wong; Mabel Nishizaki; Louise Sakuma; Kiyoko Takashima; Miyoko Tazuma; Florence Tera-
mi; Sam & Masako Uchida; Michiko Yanagimoto; Sumie Yokota 

*AS A REMINDER: The minimum for basic dues towards the Temple maintenance/operations, is $250 for 
those over 70 years of age and $300 for those under 70 years old.  Payments are due by September 30, 
2017, for this fiscal year. If you have any questions about your membership status, contact the Betsuin of-
fice: 206-329-0800 or office@seattlebetsuin.com.                    (compiled by HL, PS, JN, & SO)  
 

Dharma School News Dharma school 

would like to welcome Rimban Katsu and his family to our temple!  
We look forward to meeting you all and sharing the Dharma. 

Many thanks to the Dharma school families and Rinban 
Katsu for decorating the beautiful hanamido. Also, special thanks 
go to Ron, Marie, and Joan for organizing the delicious 
Hanamatsuri luncheon and to all their helpers. 

Classroom Reports 
Pre K/K Class We listened to a story about the birth of Siddhartha 
Gautama. Following the story and discussion, they colored pic-
tures of the baby Buddha and made centerpieces for the 
Hanamatsuri luncheon and welcome reception for Rinban Kusuno-
ki.   The class welcomes our new Rinban!  On Hanamatsuri the 
children colored a picture of Dharma School children pouring sweet tea over the baby Buddha inside a Han-
amido.  They also added flower foam stickers to the picture to decorate their Hanamido.  The class wishes 
Happy Hanamatsuri to everyone and Happy Birthday to Buddha. 
 
1st/2nd Grade Class We looked at a picture book about the elements of the shrine and what they represent.  
After that we made a paper obutsudan that we could take home.  We listened to a story about actions that we 
could take to help the Earth for Earth day then made handprints for a poster in the hallway.  We wrote one 
helpful thing we could do on our handprint. 

To celebrate Hanamatsuri we made tissue paper flowers to create a garden with the baby Buddha in 
the center.  We also worked together to make a puzzle of a Hanamido with some children pouring tea over 
the baby Buddha statue. 

                 submitted by Joyce Tsuji 

SAVE THE DATE!  
5
th
  Women in Buddhism Conference  
at Seattle Betsuin 9:30am ï 3:30pm 
Saturday, September 23, 2017 

Speakers:  
Rev. Carol Myokei Himaka  Southern Alameda County Buddhist Church

Rev. Candice Shibata  Berkeley Buddhist Temple   
Professor Kyoko Tokuno, PhD Jackson School of International Studies, U of W 
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This message was received 
from President, Alan Hoshino 

and is being routed to the Board of Directors and my email list 
of Temple Reports recipients plus organizational leaders and 
Committee chairpersons. We want the word passed amongst 
the Sangha. Thank you.... Steph   

Friday,  April 14, 2017 12:20 pm 

Betsuin officers and past chairpersons - 

It's my pleasure to share some great news with 
you.  Bishop Umezu announced today that Monshu Kojun Ohtani has appointed 
Rev. Katsuya Kusunoki as Rinban of the Seattle Betsuin.  This weekend's 
Hanamatsuri service will be sensei's first Sunday 
service at the temple and he will be introduced to 
our members as "Rinban Kusunoki". 

Spread the word! 

With palms together, Alan 

Hanamatsuri 

Service and 

Luncheon  

Photos  

Courtesy of  

Sat Ichikawa 

 

Rinban Katsuya Kusunoki 

Yvette Terada, Dharma 

School, Chairperson Ron 

Hamakawa, presenting 

cake to Rinban Kusunoki. 

Reese Morikubo, YABA 

MA Leonora Clarke, MA Matt May, Rev. Jim Warrick, Rinban Kusunoki, Rinban Emeri-

tus of Seattle Betsuin Rev. Don Castro, MA Rosalie May at Service in the gymnasium. 


